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Description of the proposal

WTDC-06 in Qatar adopted an African regional initiative on human and institutional capacity building, with the prime objective of providing Africa with the human resources and skills needed for the harmonious development of the ICT sector, taking into account gender issues and emphasizing youth training.

Today, human capacity building is an absolute imperative for any organization that wishes to be competitive and efficient. It is thus an essential action or even an ongoing process in the development of effective strategies for any organization to achieve its goals.

Well aware of this fact, Burkina Faso has made promotion of human capital a priority activity. This commitment has been strongly underscored by His Excellency the President of Burkina Faso, who has placed harnessing human capital at the very heart of his five-year programme, through initial and continuous training, apprenticeship and basic or applied research.

A number of expected results were clearly identified to be achieved through the pursuit of the regional initiative. These include:

· support for the implementation of reform programmes and proposed strategies for the ICT sector in Africa;

· priority use of national, subregional and regional training institutions;
· establishment of information exchange and sharing forums between the various groups having a stake in the ICT sector in Africa, in particular young people, women and disadvantaged people;

· promotion of technical cooperation between ICT training institutions to bolster capacity and resources.

Overall, the degree of attainment of these different expectations is quite considerable, as testified by the following:

· revitalization of the activities of the Higher Multinational Telecommunication School, through the conclusion of a delocalization agreement between this institution and the different Member countries;

· the organization of several regional activities by ITU-D for developing and building capacity.

Nevertheless, significant efforts remain to be made in order to fulfil the set objective still further. In the light of the rapid changes characterizing the telecommunication/ICT sector, and the need for human resources that are competent enough to manage the sector effectively, Burkina Faso recommends that this African regional initiative be maintained by the next world telecommunication development conference (WTDC-10).
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